
GLA Technical Service Interest Group (TSIG) Minutes 
January 16th, 2015 

 
 

The meeting was held at the Harry S. Downs Continuing Education Center on the Clayton State 
University Campus in Morrow, Georgia at 1:30 p.m. 
 
Attendance 
Eklund, Amy  Georgia Perimeter College amy.eklund@gpc.edu  
Guy Frost  Valdosta State University  
Grant, Erin  Georgia Tech   erin.grant@library.gatech.edu 
Herndon, Laura Clayton State University lauraherndon@clayton.edu 
Huddleston, Carey Kennesaw State University ahuddle3@kennesaw.edu 
Jeffrey, Cathy  Clayton State University cathyjeffrey@clayton.edu 
Jones, Linda  Columbus State University jones-linda6@columbusstate.edu 
Kubik, Adam  Clayton State University adamkubik@clayton.edu 
Lee, Jessica  Valdosta State University jessicalee@valdosta.edu 
Mullen, Kara  Clayton State University karamullen@clayton.edu 
Rogers, Shelley University of West Georgia shelley@westga.edu 
Slutskaya, Sofia Georgia Perimeter College sofia.slutskaya@gpc.edu 
Taylor, Rebecca Valdosta State University rngriggs@valdosta.edu 
Turner, Ariel  Kennesaw State University aturne93@kennesaw.edu 
Uong, Linh  NE Georgia Regional Library luong@negeorgialibraries.org 
 
Welcome 
Linh Uong, Chair, called the session to order. 
 
Old Business 
Minutes from the COMO 2014 TSIG Business Meeting were approved. 
 
New Business 
The agenda of discussion items was as follows: 
 

Georgia State University and Georgia Perimeter College merger 
Carterette series 
NISO webinars 
Metro Atlanta Area Cataloging Group informal meetings 
Call for COMO 2015 topics 

 
1.  Georgia State University and Georgia Perimeter College merger 
Linh mentioned the recent news that Georgia Perimeter College will be merged with Georgia 
State University and suggested that we may wish to hear about the effects at next year’s 
meeting. 
 
2. Carterette series 
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Linh has received a request for possible speakers and topics for the Carterette series. Anyone 
interested should let Linh know and give her their name, library, email address and topic. 
 
3. NISO webinars 
Robin Fay posted a link to NISO (National Information Standards Organization) webinars on the 
Technical Services Interest Group’s Facebook page. Only voting NISO members may receive the 
webinar subscriptions packages and Robin has volunteered to do a fundraiser drive if the group 
is interested. Cathy Jeffrey suggested that TSIG can ask GLA to request funding from the budget 
committee if enough members are interested. As there are further considerations such as 
having to meet in a central location to share the log-in, it was decided to table the discussion 
until Linh can gather more information on the webinars and what would be required to make 
them available to TSIG members. 
 
4. Metro Atlanta Area Cataloging Group informal meetings 
Amy Eklund and Susan Wynne have begun arranging informal meet-ups and “un”conferences 
for library staff in technical services, metadata and cataloging positions. The first meeting 
included nine people who met at The Wrecking Bar in Atlanta in December 2014. This was 
followed with a survey to gage interest, suggested topics and convenient times as well as 
possible names for the group. They would like for the group to have events a few times each 
year, always keeping the meetings informal. 
 
5. Call for COMO 2015 topics 
TSIG sponsored COMO sessions have formerly been scheduled with round tables for cataloging, 
acquisitions, e-resources and serials on a rotating yearly basis. As some of these panels have 
been under attended, it was suggested either the focus should be combined with other subjects 
or perhaps the rotation should simply be ended while striving to maintain inclusiveness for all 
members of TSIG.  
 
There is enough interest in e-resources to sponsor a related presentation each year. Kara 
Mullen will submit a proposal for an EZ-proxy session and Shelley Rogers volunteered to look 
for people at University of West Georgia to serve as panelists; a solicitation for panel members 
will also be sent out on the GLA listserv. 
 
Interest was expressed in a program on conducting inventory, with topics of discussion 
including catalog migration and/or consolidation. 
 
Adjournment 
The meeting was concluded at 2:30 p.m.  
 
Next Meeting 
COMO, The Classic Center, Athens, Oct. 7-9, 2015. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Laura Herndon 
Secretary 


